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Happy Holidays! 

 

A great time was had by all at the Manhattan 

Club dinner meeting.  Armondo Lazano joined 

us and shared that The Belmont Concours d' 

Eleganza will be held again in June.  Kevin 

Molineaux announced that he and Debilyn will 

be moving to Scotts Valley where he has taken 

a position with Canepa Design.  Congratula-

tions Kevin!  Kevin and Debilyn have long been active and im-

portant members of our club.  Kevin has served for many years 

on the board and most recently was instrumental in bringing 

back autocross.  We wish them the very best.  How about a tour 

to Scotts Valley? 

 

Our chili tour to Coulterville was 12 cars strong.  We had perfect weather and some good and 

spicy chili as well.  Dave and Tammy Ogden know how to put together super tours!  A 2-day tour 

to Death Valley is in the works for April.  Contact Dave about any tours that you would like to 

lead. 

 

Thank you to all who cast their votes for the 2010 Board and Committee members.  The results 

are: 

 
President: Fred Scott  - Vice-President: Dave Ogden 

Treasurer: Vern Simmons - Secretary: Nancy Scott 

Competition: David Crabtree - Membership: Roger Mariast 

Tech-Safety:  YOUR NAME HERE 

Tours: Dave Ogden - Social: Christine Richard & Carol Lillian 

Historians: Jack & Margie Back 

Porsche Pantry: YOUR NAME HERE 

Web Master: Gary Smalz - Zeitung Editor: Vern Simmons 

Committee Members at Large: Shari Walker, Dave Crabtree, & Wayne Hotzakorian 

 

Contact any Board member if you would like to take on the position of Tech-Safety or Porsche Pantry. 

 

Zooming Down the Road...........Fred 

For Zeitung Subscription Information, email: Sequoia.Zeitung@gmail.com 
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Jan - 2010 

No tour this month 

 

Feb - 2010 

Need a leader & destination 

 

Mar - 2010 

198/25 to ho;;ister 

 

Apr - 2010 

3-Day/2-Night to Death Valley 

April  16, 17, & 18th 

Organized by Margie & Jack Back 

Details to follow as the trip gets finalized 

 

May - 2010 

2-Day to Napa/Sonoma 

 

Jun - 2010 

Need a leader & destination 

 

Jul - 2010 

3-Day mammoth Tour 

 

 

POSSIBLE DAY TRIPS                                              
 

180 To Boyds Caverns 

Mammoth Pools Vista 

Yosemite Valley 

 

2 - Day Trips 

Tahoe 49/4/88 

Pismo — Bodega Bay Hwy 1 

 

If you’ve got an idea for a road 

trip, contact Dave Ogden ..…. 

SEQUOIA REGION 
TOURS - Dave Ogden, Tour Director 

FOR SALE 

 
 

 

1980 911SC Targa - Blue/Cork 

All factory options 

Good condition 

 

Contact Jack Back -  (559) 324 - 8790 
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November 14, 2009 Coulterville Chili Run  

 
We took 41 to the 145 and then Rd 600 through Raymond to Awahanee and then 

jumped onto the 49 up to Coulterville. 

 

The weather was gorgeous and the group was great; 12 cars in attendance.  Fred 

used his turbo powered "gravel plow" to level out the parking area for all. I heard 

the pace was quick for those older cars and they found a few new rattles.  The 

Hotel Jefferies was waiting on us and gave us super attention and food hit the 

spot!  The Chili had a kick but nobody complained. 

 

The return route was 49-41 and a little side route around O’Neal’s to Friant. 

 

Don't miss the next tour for all are turning out to be great time! 

 

Regards, 

Dave 

SEQUOIA REGION 
TOURS - Coulterville ―Chili Run‖ 
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PORSCHE 
2009—The Year in Review 

 

2009 was another great year for the Sequoia Region PCA.  We had 12 new members 

join the club and we now have 294 members (including associate members) which in-

cludes 161 cars. 

 

We had many great road trips throughout the year including trips to Courtewrite Res-

ervoir, Bass Lake, Mammoth Pools Lookout, Mammoth Lakes, Coulterville, Humphreys 

Station, The Blossom Trail, Wine Tasting in Paso Robles & Santa Ynez Valley, Morro 

Bay, a trip to the Monterey Historics, and the Belmont Concours d’Eleganzia in 

Fresno.   Dave Ogden, with his wife Tami has done a fantastic job as Tour Director 

but is always looking for new ideas…if you have an idea, get in touch with Dave. 

 

In October, Barry and Annelie Lockton hosted the annual Oktoberfest party at their 

beautiful home in Clovis.  We had fantastic and authentic German food and beer and 

the party was a great success with over 60 attending.  Thanks Dave Goerlich & Shari 

Walker for Chairing the party and helping to put on a great event. 

 

Kevin Molineaux brought back Auto-cross to the club and we had several great com-

petitions throughout the year.  Kevin made arrangements with a business in Kerman 

that allows the club to use their giant parking lot for hosting the events.  We have 

several events planned for 2010 with will include a zone event in late September or 

October.  Kevin and his wife Debbie will be moving to Scotts Valley and so the giant 

shoes will be filled by David Crabtree – lets all offer our help to David so that this 

event continues to be successful and fun for the whole club. 

 

In May 2009, The Belmont Country Club hosted the Belmont Concourse d’ Eleganzia.  

This was a fantastic car show with rare and unique cars from all eras.  There were 

over 40 Porsches parked in the coral with a few competing in the very tough competi-

tion.  This coming year, the Concours is going to make this a Porsche featured event – 

so stay tuned for details. 

 

Carol Lillian and Christine Richard did an outstanding job this year planning the 
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PORSCHE 
2009—The Year in Review 

monthly dinner meetings.  Not only do they find great restaurants, but they negotiate 

group deals so that we always have great dinners at a great price.  The duo have 

agreed to do this again for 2010 and we should have some really nice dinner meetings 

this year.  Last year included; The Manhattan, Aqua Shi, Joy Luc, The Landmark, 

Javier’s, Fugazzi’s in Visalia, Phoenician Gardens, Jon’s Bear Club,  and last but not 

least…The Down Town Club Christmas Party. 

 

The Sequoia Region PCA has always been involved in charity.  This includes the annual 

scholarship award that is given to deserving students as well as supporting the Evan-

gel Home.  At each dinner meeting, we ask that you bring any amount of canned food 

that you can spare which is delivered to the Evangel Home Monthly.  The raffle pro-

ceeds from the Christmas party as well as the decorated tree will be delivered to the 

home and they have been extremely grateful for donations in the past. 

 

Last but not least….as editor of your magazine, I am going to try and get this publica-

tion out before month end – each month.  But, I need your help….please send me your 

photos, articles, and anything of interest so I can get it published.  There’s always 

room for a story, classified ad, of photo of your car or recent trip.  Dirty jokes are 

ok too, but I may keep those for myself – Vern.Simmons@sbcglobal.net or Se-

quoia.Zeitung@gmail.com 

 

……….Vern 
 
 

mailto:Vern.Simmons@sbcglobal.net
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 President—Fred Scott  

  

 Vice President— Dave Ogden 

 

 Treasurer—Marilyn Pierce   

 

 Secretary—Shari Walker   

 

 Competition—Kevin Molineaux 

 

 Membership—Roger Mariast   

 

 Tech-Safety- Dave Goerlich   

 

 Tours— Dave Ogden 

 

 Social—Carol Lillian & Christine Richard 

 

 Historian—John Simpson   

 

 Porsche Pantry—Tony 

 Maslowski   

 

 Web Master—Gary Smalz   

 

 Zeitung Editor—Vern Simmons   

SEQUOIA REGION 
2009 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 


